ECI School Council Meeting - Minutes
Wednesday May 20, 2015 – 7:00PM – 8:30PM ECI Library
Present: 
Caroline Rath, Tammy Greeley, Kathy D’Angelo, Cassie Connelly, Pradeep Pachai, Heather Gordon, Karen Yates, Madeleine Arsenault, Jannise Scott, Lisa Jones, Ms. Stapleton, Ms. Walker, & ECI Parents

1. Opening Comments (Julie Maciura - Chair) Regrets
Julie sends her regrets so on behalf of the School Council we welcome new and returning parents to the meeting. 

Parents are encouraged to not only attend Council meetings but also take an active role on the Council by participating on committees and in school events. Volunteers are needed and welcomed. Please contact Caroline Rath (caroline.rath@tdsb.on.ca).
2. Report (Liam Hancock – President)
Student Council elections are being held on Friday May 22nd for 2015/16 school year. The RAMFAM BBQ Jam is on May 28th (burgers, chips, beverage will be sold outside the cafeteria) during the lunch hour (which is extended) and the Beaver Tail truck will be on the premises as well. Rampede is winding down (Harry Potter/Hunger Games themed activities held during the lunch hour and it offered a competition between home rooms that are called houses.

3. Camp White Pine Presentation (Ms. Stapleton - ACL)
The LOFT program participated in the Grade 9 camp for experience and points for their credit. In Grade 10 Camp White Pine is offered to all Grade 10’s who learn bonding and building relationships amongst themselves and their peers. There are 10 basic skills that are followed. Selecting leaders is thought out and each leader has a talent and or quirk that makes them leaders and they are willing to take a risk. The original Camp White Pine package went home with the student in April. We will send out an email blast to remind parents what forms are needed to be returned to the school for June 5th. There will be an information forum in the first week of September for last minute updates prior to camp.

4. Principal’s Report (Caroline Rath)
BYOD for September students will be implemented and students are allowed to bring their own device for classes. There will be a blend of school devices and student devices and with the school fully up and running on WiFi now makes it easier. We are purchasing more computers for the school and will set up pods of computers in classrooms. A basic android or refurb device will do for classes. There will be a brochure being sent home with the report card to that affect. There have been some complaints about the intersection of Montgomery and Thompson with the congregation of students at lunch and after school hanging out at Tim Horton’s and Starbucks. The atmosphere is not a pleasant one to the surrounding neighbours and the general public. This is being dealt with through the police at 22 Division and Kingsway Business. Facilities has informed us that the roof will be replaced starting in June and it will likely affect summer school rather than the current regular school program. Prom is June 9th and ticket sales are currently on and the final day to purchase is May 26th. This year it is being held at Atlantis. Athletic Banquet is June 4th and tickets are on sale and it is being held at the Crooked Cue. Exams are slated for June 15th to June 22nd. Contact day is June 23rd to review marks with the teachers. Report card pickup is June 25th as well as Commencement. 
5. Teacher’s Report (Michelle Walker)
We are ramping up the year. Summative’s are ongoing and preparation of exams is starting. It is not over yet but the next few weeks are very busy and need students need to keep the momentum going to be successful.
6. Succession Planning for Council
We are requiring a replacement for Chair of Parent Council and for Secretary/Treasurer. If you are interested or know of anyone that is please contact Caroline Rath (caroline.rath@tdsb.on.ca).

7. Open Mic
Next meeting is September 23rd, 2015 @ 7:00pm.
